
  
 POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
October 10, 2023 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Alderperson Smith. 
 

Police Committee members present were Alderpersons Smith, Nelsen and Walden.  Also 
present were Mayor Page, Chief Brian Wade, Officer Jackson Bugg, Treasurer and City Clerk 
Janet Waller.   
 
Alderperson Smith made a motion to approve the Police Committee Meeting minutes of 
September 12, 2023, seconded by Nelsen.     Motion carried with Alderpersons Smith, Nelsen 
and Walden voting aye and 0 nays.   
 
Present in the audience was Reg Ankrom from SIMEC arriving at 6:45 pm.   
 
Under Old Business:    
 
Mayor Page will get an update on Rt 51 and Leafland intersection. 
 
Under New Business: 
 
Employee handbooks were reviewed and changes will be submitted to the attorney.   
 
The committee discussed holding off on the decals for the School Resource Officer Car. 
 
A carwash owner has prepaid cards for the carwash in Moweaqua available if we are interested 
in purchasing them to keep the squad cars clean.   Each wash would cost $5.00.  They would 
send a bill to the City for the prepaid card.   
 
Mayor Page had information on a portable radar speed limit signs and possibly use ARPA 
money for.   Chief Wade will review for more information. 
 
Mayor Page discussed changing committee meetings to one day a month calling it a 
“Committee of the Whole”. 
 
Officer Bugg left at 6:55 pm. 
 
Reg Ankrom reviewed the electrical aggregation in detail.   Our rate with Homefield is 8.66 and 
Ameren is 8.01.   Ameren is about $4.00 cheaper.   
 
The committee adjourned at 7:29 pm.    
 
Janet Waller, City Clerk 


